MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION NEWARK VALLEY CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT November 28, 2022

A Public Hearing on the Newark Valley Central School District Proposed Capital Project Referendum began at 5:30 p.m. The following Board Members were in attendance: Randal H. Kerr, James Phillips, Anthony Tavelli and Lisa Jensen. Board Members Susan Watson, Sarah Hines and Stuart Wandell were absent. The following school personnel were in attendance: Todd Schaffer, Ji Katchuk, Greg Asfoury, Robert Rodgers, Ed Mertson, Jami Fabrizio, Gary Hoskins, Valerie Murtha, Michael Nave and Tina Engelhard. There were seven (7) guests.

ATTENDANCE

Paul Bedford, Keystone Associates, Architects, Engineers & Surveyors presented the scope of work. Mr. Ben Maslona, Fiscal Advisors & Marketing, Inc., presented the financial portion.

SCOPE OF WORK/ FINANCIAL REVIEW AND PROPOSITIONS

A question and answer session followed on the two (2) propositions to be voted on, timelines, State Aid reimbursement, Building Aid reimbursement, capital reserves, federal funds, STAR, security and the use of an EPA contract.

Interim Superintendent Schaffer noted that Proposition 2 cannot move forward without Proposition 1 being passed. Mr. Schaffer also stated the proposed Capital Project information is on the District's website as well as in the Proposed Capital Project newsletter sent to all District residents.

The Board began regular session at 6:01 p.m.

Tina A. Engelhard, District Clerk

Newark Valley Central School District